
Regular Council July 2, 2019 

 

Meeting came to order with Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call was answered by Cou. 

Broker, Behrendt, Failor, Robbins, & Aichholz.  Cou. Gwinner was absent.  Cou. Broker 

made motion to accept & dispense with reading minutes; 2nd by Cou. Robbins.  Accepted 

by all.  Cou. Broker made motion to accept reports; 2nd by Cou. Behrendt.  Accepted by 

all.  Cou. Broker made motion to pay bills; 2nd by Cou. Robbins.  Accepted by all. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

Erie County Auditor, Rick Jeffrey spoke about 6 mill current expense levy.  Due to a 

change in state legislation, it will save the taxpayers 12% in rollback money if we do a 

renewal levy instead of replacement.  We need to determine how much money is 

necessary for current expenses.  Cou. Broker made motion to adopt Res. 2019-03 (to 

proceed with submission of a 6 mill current expense renewal levy); 2nd by Cou. Robbins.  

Accepted by all.  

 

Cou. Failor gave update on zoning meeting.  No decision was made on the variance. 

 

Cou. Broker would like to wait for all council members to be in attendance before we 

vote on the dock ordinance. 

 

Cou. Behrendt looked at OPWC grant paperwork and said she needs help on it.  Cou. 

Failor offered to help with it. 

 

Mayor said all committees need to meet soon. 

 

Cou. Failor said a resident asked her to bring some things to council’s attention. One is 

the noise from Rays on the Bay.  Solicitor said we do not have a noise ordinance and they 

are very complicated.  You need a decibel meter in order to enforce it.  She asked whom 

to contact to enforce the nuisance ordinance.  Solicitor said to put it in writing and bring 

it to council.  Also to contact police chief. 

 

NEW  BUSINESS: 

 

Cou. Aichholz made motion to hire Zachary Tyson as part time police officer; 2nd by 

Cou. Broker.  Accepted by all. Solicitor swore him in. 

 

Mayor read letter from fire chief.  He said we only had one call last month.  He reminded 

us of the dangers of fireworks, campfires, and bonfires.  Please use extreme caution. 

He applied for three grants.  One was declined.  We were approved for a state grant of 

$1358 for training and certain equipment.  No decision has been made yet on a federal 

grant for $72,000, which we would use for new turnout gear. 

 

Police Chief says we have bags that can be used to dispose of old medications.  The pig 

roast is September 7th.  Clemons Boats and Fox Cycles are sponsors.  They would like 



permission to park a couple of boats and several motorcycles on the grass.  Council said 

fine.  Chief asked if there is reimbursement of money for parking permit if event is 

cancelled due to rain.  Solicitor said there is no provision for that in the legislation. 

August 6th the police are having firearms re qualification.  The ammunition is being paid 

for by the police association. 

 

Mayor said the maintenance department took four loads of chips to Barnes Nursery at 

$35 per load.  The truck at Lakeland Auto is still being assessed.  Cou.  Broker made 

motion to purchase a pump and suction hose for approximately $500; 2nd by Cou. 

Robbins.  Accepted by all. 

 

PUBLIC CONERNS: 

 

Ron Cox would like council to take another look at the recent changes to permit fees. 

 

Cou. Broker made motion to adjourn; 2nd by Cou. Aichholz. 

 

ATTEST:    Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Barbara A. Wobser, Mayor                Marsha K. Schenk, Clerk 

 

 


